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To Whom It May concern,

On August 24, 2001 representatives from the State of Idaho Department of Water
Resource came and measured our irrigation well. Then you followed up by sending us a

letter stating that we needed to send you a letter of why we feel a Cease and Desist order
should not be filed.

We do not feel that there is a necessity for the Cease and Desist order. We were not
aware of the amount of water that we were using out of our well. We have already
complied with your department and completed the proper adjustments that Mr. Bob
Foster recommended. We feel that we are in compliance with our water rights and
allowed usage. We have refraind from allowing our well water to flow into the ditch. We
have shut down the pivot that the open flow water was providing. Now the ditch just runs
Spring Creek water. The well system itself consists of 3 pivots; we have gone to doing a
rotation. We run one pivot or two depending on the size and water usage of the pivots.

We appreciate that you came out and measured our well. We feel that it was an asset to
our operation knowing the amount of water that we were using.

We hope that this is sufficient enough to end the matter of the Cease and Desist order.

If we could provide you with any more information, or if there is anything else that we
need to do, please feel free to contact us at anytime.

Sincerely,
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D. Troy Olson
Manage




